Colgate Parish Council Meeting 15th September 2025 at Durrants Village retirement Home 7:30pm.
Present


Councillors: 
S Marley, C. Crosdil, S Davies,  R Faith, S Garley, R Calvert, 

In Attendance:
Mrs. M Ainsworth (Parish Clerk), Cllr Hogben, Cllr Raby and two members of the Public 
Minutes
1. Apologies for absence.
Cllrs N Staff, V Finnegan and B Humphries.  Cllr Butler (HDC). 
2. Declarations of Interest by Councillors on any matter on this Agenda.

None 

3. Agree the minutes of Full Council on 14h July and Planning minutes on 6th and 20th August.
Minutes can be found on www.colgatefaygate.com
Councillors agreed that the minutes were a true reflection of the meetings (Cllr Crosdill abstained), and the Chair duly signed them off. 
4. Meeting opened.

a) for members of the public to speak on matters connected to the agenda and other matters which can be noted but no decision can be made.
A member of the public 
· thanked the Parish Council for all the work they undertook and mentioned some recent incidents when the Police had been called to Faygate.
A member of the public

· requested further information regarding the grant made by the Parish Council to the church and whether these monies must be used for maintaining and cutting the grass.

It was confirmed by the Parish Council that whilst the grant had traditionally been used for the maintenance of the church yard the Council would be happy for the grant to be used for other maintenance items within the church.  It was important that correspondence was sent to the Parish Council detailing how the grant had been used as this was required for the Parish Council’s audit.
b) For District and County Councillors to speak on any matters including updates from the District and County Council.
Cllr Hogben stated it had been quiet at HDC over the summer period.  He reported that Katy Bourne was the conservative candidate for Sussex Mayor.   Regarding the development at Ifield West, Rusper Parish Council were holding an EGM on 18th September and Colgate Parish Councillors were invited.  Cllr Hogben would attend.  Cllr Hogben was concerned, amongst other matters,  about the lack of sporting provision in the application. This was exacerbated by the loss of Ifield Golf Club and the junior pathway.   Cllr Hogben also updated the Parish Council about the Capitol Theatre and had some concerns regarding the expenditure on the project. Cllr Hogben also spoke about Government Devolution reorganisation and confirmed that the County was supporting a single unitary and that consultations had commenced with a view to have shadow authorities in place by May 2027. 
Cllr Raby had concerns about the development at West of Ifield.  The current application was only part 1 of the project with only 3,000 homes being proposed, but the overall project would mean 10,000 new homes.  This was a large no of homes for the current infrastructure.  Cllr Raby supported the funding of the project at Capitol Theatre as it was not in a good state of repair and was a well-used resource.    Cllr Raby also spoke about the recent marches in London and the flags that had been appearing across the County.   There were guidelines for flying flags.
It was confirmed that Cllrs S Marley, S Davies and C Crosdil would attend the Rusper Parish Council EGM on 18th September 2025.

5. Finance-
a) Schedule of payment

Bills paid    




£

Online





£
Salary July



£2598.19






Salary Aug



£1500.17


external audit



£252.00

St Catherine



£1000

Netcom




£745.92

All Councillors agreed the payments by cheque and online.
b) Bills to be paid Sept-Oct Estimate.

WSCC Clerk Sept/ Oct


£ 2000* 

Clerk’s expenses 


£200* 

Pension Clerk 



£600* 

Litter Warden 

 Aug/Sept 
£700* 

Litter warden mileage 


£50*

Speed gun calibration


£330*
Litter wardens equip


£43.97

GRPD




£400
Finger post repairs


£100

And any expected payments as per the budget 25/26
*Potential online banking payments
All Councillors agreed the upcoming payments.
c) Account Summary







Summary






Income




Interest 95 day
 -interest £24.19 (July) £21.45 (August)


Interest instant -interest £19.89 (July) £17.79 (August)



Total=


£ 83.82
Balance current account 1.9.2025





£ 14,373.22
Balance 95-day Reserve acct 1.9.2025




£8,456.91
Balance Instant access 1.9.2025





£21,346.21
Total









£44,176.34
Electronic accounts reconcile to both current and reserve accounts and bank rec.



Bank statements and electronic accounts reconcile, and all Councillors agreed the accounts summary and were duly signed off. 
d) Grant Application-
St Catherines Hospice - £1000 AGREED.
e) End of Year update

The Conclusion of Audit was reported and the External Auditor report could be found on the Parish Council website.
All Councillors agreed they had seen the external report which is available on the website and the Clerk confirmed the Notice of the Conclusion of the Audit had been posted on noticeboards and the website.
.
6 Transport/Travel/Highways.

· Vehicle Activated Sign. (SD)

No updates
· Roads in Kilnwood Vale – Speed watch
The Parish Council had offered to help the Residents Association set up a speed watch in Kilnwood Vale, but the Kilnwood Vale development roads such as Calvert Way have not yet been adopted by WSCC/HDC so were unable to start a Speed watch.  It was suggested that Kilnwood Vale Residents Association should put this issue in writing and contact WSCC Highways.  Colgate Parish Council believe that roads are not scheduled to be adopted until the development has concluded but would be interested to hear the feedback from WSCC/HDC.
The Clerk informed the Parish Council that the enforcement team at HDC had been contacted regarding the Cabin and the various businesses running out of the vicinity.  Investigations were ongoing and the Clerk would keep the Parish Council updated when further information was received.
The Parish Council also discussed parking at the car boot sale and that it had been reported that cars were parking on both sides of Tower Hill and on the A264 causing issues on the highway.  The Clerk would contact the local PCSO to see if the police were aware of the issues.  In the meantime, it was noted that there were only a few car boot sales left for 2025.
7. External meeting
Nothing to report

8. Parish Assets

· Next Report on all assets due November 2025 including defibs monthly check. 
No concerns raised from the August check. C Crosdil reported that the Defib in Colgate was rescue ready.  Defib check monthly. (VF)

Cllr Finnegan confirmed the defibs are in good working order. All units are rescue ready.
· No issues reported with regards to the bus stops and litter

· Fingerposts – The Men in the Shed were still undertaking repairs on one of the fingerposts.  A further update would be given at the meeting in October.
9. Climate Change and Sustainability. (BH)
· Nothing to report
10. Consultations

· Proposed base station upgrade at New House Farm - NOTED
.

     12. Dates and times of next meeting:  Locations and dates may be subject to change.

Monday at 7.30pm on 
2025

13th October- Colgate VH
10th November 2025 – Durrants Village

12th January 2026 – Colgate VH

9th February 2026 – Durrants Village

9th March 2026 – Colgate VH

13th April 2026 – Durrants Village 

Clerk to check that Jane Eaton Chief Exec HDC will be attending annul Parish Meeting.
   Meeting closed at 8.35pm
Signed by the Chair…………………………………
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